



## Kings' Forest Primary School

Headteacher: Ms H Porter

Friday 17th November 2023

Dear parents/carers,

## **Little Forest Nursery School**

Little Forest Nursery will be walking to the local post box on various afternoons throughout the week commencing Monday 27<sup>th</sup> November 2023. The children have been working hard creating Santa letters containing their Christmas wish lists, these letters will be posted to the North Pole in the hope Santa sends them a response! The walk provides the children with the opportunity to explore the local community and begin to understand how letters are processed and delivered.

The children will walk to the postbox in small groups throughout the week, dependent on the day your child attends nursery. You will be informed of the day. All children <u>not</u> attending the trip on that day will stay in nursery as normal.

We will depart nursery during the afternoon session and will return in time for the end of the day.

Please ensure your child has appropriate clothing and footwear as there is some uneven ground.

Blanket permission has already been provided by you so no consent is required for your child to attend this trip.

Yours sincerely

Miss Hickmans

Station Road, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 4PQ

Tel: 01454 866466

Email: admin@kingsforestschool.co.uk Web: www.kingsforestschool.co.uk



